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Dear Mr Lewis 
 
Birmingham Development Plan 2031 
 
I write on behalf of a consortium of landowners and developers who are promoting the Langley Sustainable 
Urban Extension (SUE) which is included in the Birmingham Development Plan.  The consortium members 
wish to express their concerns regarding the decision taken by Government to issue a direction preventing 
the adoption of the Plan following a request made by Andrew Mitchell MP to have the Plan called in.   
 
The Langley SUE has been considered through an independent examination process and confirmed in the 
Examiner’s Report1 on the Examination, dated 11 March 2016, as being a justifiable and sound allocation on 
Green Belt land2.  The proposal has been promoted through the Plan, Mr Mitchell attended the Examination 
and his views were considered by the Examiner3 
 
We have not been able to obtain a copy of the formal request made by Mr Mitchell to have the Plan called in 
for consideration, and therefore we are not entirely clear on what grounds he has made this request.  From 
Hansard Papers4 we have found references to Mr Mitchell’s concerns that the loss of Green Belt is 
“unnecessary” and that there is a need to prioritise the use of brownfield land. 
 
Birmingham City Council has embraced a ‘pro-growth’ agenda in its Plan with proposals to support a 
population increase of 150,000. The city and wider region currently provide some of the most attractive 
places to invest in the UK outside of London, with proposals such as HS2 acting as further incentive for 
businesses and families to locate in and around Birmingham. 
 
The objectively assessed housing need confirmed by the Examiner was 89,000 and Birmingham City Council 
has provided proposals for 51,800 new homes to be built. Langley SUE (5,000 homes) and the former 
Yardley sewage works (350 dwellings) represent the only Green Belt releases in the Plan and only 10% of 
the overall dwelling numbers available.  The majority (90%) of the dwellings proposed in the Plan fall within 
the existing urban areas of Birmingham.  The Examiner confirms5 the Council’s emphasis on the promotion of 
brownfield land and the skew in the location of new housing opportunities, stating: 
 
“It is true that a high proportion of the identified sites are relatively small, and that most of the larger 
sites are located in the inner-city wards (particularly Ladywood and Nechells), rather than the higher 
value suburbs. But that is because Birmingham is heavily built-up, with most development 
opportunities to be found on brownfield land in the older parts of the city.”   

                                                      
1 Examiner’s Report - Planning Inspectorate Reference PINS/P4605/429/7 
2 Paragraph 224 – Examiner’s Report 
3 Paragraph 136 - Examiner’s Report 
4 House of Commons debate 26 January 2016 and 24 May 2016 
5 Paragraph - 56 Examiner’s Report 
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